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To:           Mayor Greg Stanton Date: April 14, 2017  
 
 
From:       Response to Trump Executive Orders Ad Hoc Subcommittee 
                of the City Council 
 
                Councilman Daniel Valenzuela, Chairman 
                Vice Mayor Laura Pastor 
                Councilwoman Kate Gallego 
 
Re:          Ad Hoc Recommendations 

 
On February 15, 2017 Mayor Greg Stanton formed an Ad Hoc subcommittee to 
address President Trump’s recent Executive Orders and the federal government’s 
subsequent actions that have created fear and uncertainty across the nation, 
including in our City. 

 
The subcommittee met on March 17 and April 14, 2017, completing its work prior to its 
April 15, 2017 sunset date.  Following are the recommendations to be considered by 
the full City Council at its April 19, 2017 Formal Council meeting. 
 
Recommendation One:  That the City Manager direct the Police Department to 
modernize Phoenix Police Operations Order 4.48 to align with the policies outlined in 
Mesa Police Department Policy Manual 2.4.35, Tucson Police Department General 
Order 2300, and Maricopa County Sheriff’s Office Policies EB-1, EB-2, and EA-11.  
Additionally, Operations Order 4.48 should be in compliance with recent court 
decisions. 
 
Recommendation Two:  That the Police Department develop policies and procedures 
to responsibly collect data and better report Phoenix Police activity related to the City’s 
compliance with S.B. 1070. 
 
Recommendation Three:  That the City Council affirm that the City of Phoenix 
currently does not and will not in the future participate in the federal government’s 
287(g) program. 
 
Recommendation Four:  That the Police Department work with local school district 
leaders to foster greater trust between students and Phoenix Police Officers through the 
School Resource Officer Program. 
 



 
 
Recommendation Five:  That the City of Phoenix work to create a Workforce 
Development Program for the refugee community focusing on areas such as English 
language learning, vocational English language programs, and recertification programs 
for refugees entering the country with higher level education degrees and experience. 
 
Recommendation Six:  That the City create a web page on the City website to provide 
a list of community resources available to refugees and other persons affected by the 
Executive Orders. 
 


